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1, CONVENING

A meeting of the Board of Trusteesof Berkshire Community College was held on Tuesday,
August 27, 2013 in the General Bartlett Room. SusanB. Anthony Building. Chair Rodowicz
calledthe meetingto orderat 4:32 pm.

PRESENT: Chair Rodowicz, Vice Chair Dindio, Trustees Bradway, Laurens, Roberts,
Slattery.and Supranowicz

ABSENT: TrusteesCaccaviello,Ingegni,and Wynn

ALSO PRESENT: PresidentKennedy;Vice PresidentsBullock, Cote, Doscher,Feinerman,
Law, and Mulholland; Assistant to the President, Kim Brookman; Guests:
Christina Barrett, Lois Cooper, Thomas Curley, Traci Dundas, Anna Foss,
Joannei-Ieaton, Christine Hoyt, Kelly Jourdain,CharlesKaminski, Liz Kassel,
Jennifer Kerwood, Anne Moore, Jennifer Perkins (DHE/ Director, Office ofand

secondea,it was VOTED unanimouslyto approvethe
minutesofthedime 25, 2013regularandspecialmeetings.

I PRESIDENT’S.REPORT

AcademicAffairs:
.Dr, Traci. Du,nda.s,AssistantProfessor- Math.ematic.s

• FrancisVan Valen., AssistantProfessor— Mathematic.s
• JoanneHeaton,Assistan.tProDssor— ADim.

Laura Saldarin.i,Assistantto the Vic.e Presi.dentfor Academic.Affairs

StudentAffOirs:
Karrie Trautman,Coo.rdinatorof FinancialAd

Work.forc.e. I)evelopment/ComrnunityIiducation:
• ff1V umarn \cadniic C n roinoc r Sathcv fkrksn’r. Comments \aul

EducationCenter
• Christine.Hoyt, StaffAssistant— WorkforceDevelopmen,t



h. Approval of Spring Sabbaticals

Vice President Feinerman recommended to the Board the approval of sabbatical leave
applications from Professors John Osthoff and Annette Guertin. each for a half-year leave at
full salary for the spring 2014 semester. This recommendation was based upon the strength of
their applications, the Sabbatical Committees unanimous vote to approve both, and Dean
KaminskLs recommendations.

Professor Guertin will work with contextualized mathematics and math anxiety to investigate
ways to make mathematics more accessible and user friendly for students.

Professor Osthoff will participate in self-study and complete coursework which will enhance
understanding of the Digital Learner and allow him to improve on-line pedagogy and on-lone
classroom management.

Upon a motion duly made and seconded it was VOTED unanimously to approve
sabbatical leaves for Professors Annette Guertin and John Osthofffor the spring
2014 semester.

c. Adult Basic Education

Kelly Jourdain briefly described the successful launch of BCCs Adult Learning Program in
which one hundred six (106) students were served. The program is on target with the Vision
Project. having an industry contextualized curriculum in the areas of healthcare, advanced
manufacturing, and information technology.

The Project Link Program is another important program for adult learners. The program
provides courses. advising and educational skills training to prepare GED (General Education
Development) and ESL (English as a Second Language) students to enter BCC degree and
certificate programs. Project Link participants take courses in basic writing, reading and
mathematics. as well as seminars on such topics as study skills, employment prospects and

applying for financial aid, Students receive “oneonone’ advising and assistance throughout
the program



invflée at the [niversité de Paris-8. She also gave two presentations at the Université de Paris-
8 on how we use technology to engage at-risk students in Spanish at BCC.

e. orkforce Development Update

Bill Muiholland spoke about two of the workforce development programs BCC is working on,
the Enhanced Nursing Assistant Program and the Pathways Out of Poverty



c. Finance

Vice President Law began by reviewing the FY13 Budget. Law also reviewed the foundation
funding requests which total $225595. Some of the items in this request included an
autocla e, microscopes lab equipment theatre lighting a piano a s ilad bar and CIS
equipment.

Vice Chair Dindio suggested that a letter to the Foundation be fashioned and signed by all
board members thanking the foundation for past, present. and continued support.

(4)011 a mo on duli niade and seconded. it was i’L)TED unanimous/i’ to approve
sending a letter signed hi cue/i of 1/ic trustees thanking i/ic Foundation fhr past.



8. UPCOMING EVENTS

a. Welcome Bach Barbecue — September 5’ at 11:30 am
h. Convocation Ceremony - October 1 7’ at 12:1 5 pm
c. I3erkshirc Orchid & Tropical Show -- October 25271

9. ADJOURNMENT

fhe meeting was adjourned at 5:48 pm. The next regularh scheduled meeting will be held on
October 1.2013.

DATE: September 20, 2013 Respectfully submitted.

Approved:

/

Darlene Rodowicz. Chair


